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Team Of Teams: New Rules Of
Engagement For A Complex World

What if you could combine the agility, adaptability, and cohesion of a small team with the power and
resources of a giant organization? THE OLD RULES NO LONGER APPLY . . . When General
Stanley McChrystal took command of the Joint Special Operations Task Force in 2004, he quickly
realized that conventional military tactics were failing. Al Qaeda in Iraq was a decentralized network
that could move quickly, strike ruthlessly, then seemingly vanish into the local population. The allied
forces had a huge advantage in numbers, equipment, and trainingâ€”but none of that seemed to
matter.TEACHING A LEVIATHAN TO IMPROVISE Itâ€™s no secret that in any field, small teams
have many adÂvantagesâ€”they can respond quickly, communicate freely, and make decisions
without layers of bureaucracy. But organizations taking on really big challenges canâ€™t fit in a
garage. They need management practices that can scale to thousands of people. Â General
McChrystal led a hierarchical, highly disciÂplined machine of thousands of men and women. But to
defeat Al Qaeda in Iraq, his Task Force would have to acquire the enemyâ€™s speed and flexibility.
Was there a way to combine the power of the worldâ€™s mightiest military with the agility of the
worldâ€™s most fearsome terrorist network? If so, could the same principles apply in civilian
organizations?A NEW APPROACH FOR A NEW WORLD McChrystal and his colleagues discarded
a century of conventional wisdom and remade the Task Force, in the midst of a grueling war, into
something new: a network that combined extremely transparent communication with decentralized
decision-making authority. The walls between silos were torn down. Leaders looked at the best
practices of the smallest units and found ways to exÂtend them to thousands of people on three
continents, using technology to establish a oneness that would have been impossible even a
decade earlier. The Task Force became a â€œteam of teamsâ€•â€”faster, flatter, more
flexÂibleâ€”and beat back Al Qaeda. BEYOND THE BATTLEFIELD In this powerful book,
McChrystal and his colleagues show how the challenges they faced in Iraq can be relÂevant to
countless businesses, nonprofits, and other orÂganizations. The world is changing faster than
ever, and the smartest response for those in charge is to give small groups the freedom to
experiment while driving everyÂone to share what they learn across the entire organizaÂtion. As
the authors argue through compelling examples, the team of teams strategy has worked
everywhere from hospital emergency rooms to NASA. It has the potential to transform organizations
large and small.
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Team of Teams offers insights into the modern practice of leadership and management required to
navigate and succeed in this complex world. The book is not a military history, but instead a concise
and exceptionally â€œfun to readâ€• collection of insightful ideas told through entertaining stories
ranging from industry to hospital emergency rooms. I recommend it for leaders and associates from
all types of organizations who need to break down the effects of siloed teams in which information
flow and decision making is ineffective in todayâ€™s increasingly complex environment. If you are
working your teams harder and putting more resources against a problem that isnâ€™t improving,
READ this book and be prepared to look closely in the mirror.The discussions in the book are
grounded in organizational management theory and leadership methods, but along the way gives a
once in a lifetime look at the inside of the most storied Special Operations Forces (SOF) unit in
existence today. This is not a book about the latest way to become a great leader. In fact itâ€™s
about becoming the kind of senior leader that can develop and sustain an entire workforce of great
leaders. The lessons the authors put forward to challenge the typical (and often failing)
organizational models and leadership approaches were paid for in blood over the last decade.I do
not come at this review as a scholar of organizational management but rather as a participant and
recipient of the Team of Teams approach in the military where I was a leader for over 20 years. I
have known the author for more than 2 decades having served as a front line Soldier and leader in
his unit and also as his assistant/confidante/advisor during his most senior command.

Team of Teams is a fantastic read on navigating the complexities of today's world using lessons

learned from the best this nation has to offer. This book takes the reader on a journey that outlines
the origins of modern management practices, with its traditional focus on efficiency and scientific
management; reveals the shortcomings of this type of thinking in today's increasingly complex
world; and provides principles for effective leadership derived from lessons learned in Iraq and
Afghanistan.To say that this book, however, is one derived from - and intended for - military
endeavors would be to miss the point. Much of the content reflects a diverse treatment of
management and analysis principles. For example, the authors' treatment of traditional,
efficiency-minded management practices is derived largely from a historical analysis of Frederick
Taylor's "The Principles of Scientific Management." Taylor's principles were born out of efforts to
streamline the construction of hydraulic machinery and culminated in a widespread belief that "an
effective enterprise is created by commitment to efficiency, and that the role of the manager is to
break things apart and plan 'the one best way'" (McChrystal et al., 46). His practices rapidly spread
and, despite attacks on his treatment of individual workers, Taylor's influence is still seen today in
our understanding of business management and military discipline.This book, however, presents a
compelling interpretation of today's world that calls for a fundamentally different approach to
management and leadership.
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